
MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

MINUTES 

                                                       

November 15, 2021 

 

 

      The Montgomery County Board of Education convened in a special called meeting on 

Monday, November 15, 2021 at 5:30 pm in the Montgomery County Central Office Boardroom.  

Board members present were Steven W. DeBerry – Chair, Tommy Blake – Vice Chair, Bryan 

Dozier, Lynn Epps, Jesse Hill, Anne Evans and Cindy Taylor. 

   

Chairman Steve DeBerry called the meeting to order and moved to adopt the agenda as 

shown. Bryan Dozier made the motion with Jesse Hill seconding.  The agenda was accepted with 

unanimous approval from the board. 

 

Chairman DeBerry explained the purpose of this special called public hearing was to gather 

feedback regarding alternative maps for the newly proposed school board districts. Chairman 

DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis. Dr. Ellis stated we received a presentation at the last board 

meeting that showed three different alternatives developed by Redistricting Services.  We are at 

the point we do need to make a decision amongst those alternatives. This information must be 

sent to the board of elections by November 17. The board of elections needs to have this 

uploaded in their website. Dr. Ellis turned the hearing over to Marshall Hurley and Bill Gilkeson. 

Marshall Hurley started by reviewing the summary and the process. He explained the legal 

formality needed when the public hearing concludes and you are ready to make a decision. There 

will be two motions appropriate at that time. First motion will determine the finding of fact as a 

board that the districts are no longer proportioned properly. The second motion will be for actual 

adoption and authorizing them to draft the papers. The two motions were printed and provided to 

the board.  

 

Chairman DeBerry stated that no one signed up to speak and asked if anyone in the audience 

wished to address the Board. Hearing none they moved forward from there. Bryan Dozier made 

the motion to close the public hearing with Tommy Blake seconding. The motion carried 

unanimously with the Board. 

 

Anne Evans read suggested motion #1 aloud to the board. “I move that the Board find as a 

fact that its current electoral districts are out of compliance with the one-person/one-vote 

principle and that redistricting is required by law.” Lynn Epps seconded the motion. The motion 

carried unanimously with the board.  

 

Chairman DeBerry opened for discussion of the three map alternatives. Tommy Blake stated 

that alternative A is similar to what we have and that is what voters would like to have. Bryan 

Dozier agreed that it would be the least change. Max Garner consulted with members for a 

motion. Tommy Blake made the motion to accept alternative A. Bryan Dozier seconded. 

Chairman DeBerry opened for discussion. After discussion among board members regarding the 

three alternatives. Bryan Dozier read suggested motion #2 aloud to the board. “I move that the 

Board adopt Alternative A as the Board’s redistricting plan following the 2020 census. I further 

move that the Board’s redistricting consultants are authorized to prepare the appropriate 

resolutions and documents, and that the Chairman is authorized to execute those documents as 

appropriate upon their completion.” Tommy Blake seconded. The motion carried unanimously 

with the board. The following alternative A was approved. 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 
 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Ellis for OSHA Temporary Standards. Dr. Ellis 

recalled as you are aware we received a memo from the state announcing the OSHA Temporary 

Standards. The memo states we have to comply with the federal requirement to require 

employees to have the vaccine or be tested. We do want to get this out there publicly. That it did 

come down from the federal government so that members of the school district and the public at 

large know that we did get that direction. It did come from the federal government and not this 

board of education, if and when, we do need to start doing it. There have been several lawsuits 

filed against it and currently there is a stay. We are working behind the scenes to do what we 

need to do to comply with that standard, should it pass and be required. Once again, I want it 

publicly stated that this is a federal standard communicated to us from the federal level. At some 

point, we may have to begin that process. But, right now, due to litigation it is under a current 



 

stay. I think there will be arguments in this next week as whether or not that injunction should be 

permanent. I will have definite information in December. At the time we built this agenda we 

had a very tight timeline. That is why it is on the agenda. I felt that it was necessary to let people 

know that it is out there even though we do not have to comply with it at this time. Steve 

DeBerry asked if passed when would it be required. Dr. Ellis stated at the time it would have 

been December 5. Given the stay, I expect it would be extended. Bryan Dozier asked if required 

what would be the process. Dr. Ellis responded staff would have to show proof of vaccination or 

be tested weekly at their expense. Mr. Dozier mentioned we have to have a process to keep 

check with compliance. Dr. Ellis stated we should know definitively by our December meeting. 

We have developed processes and procedures with Mr. Grit and Mr. Woodard.  If it becomes 

required and we have to comply with this federal law we will be prepared to do so. Lynn Epps 

voiced concern of losing employees if forced to comply. Members discussed if it becomes 

federal standard it will be required anywhere they go. 

 

     Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Bryan Dozier made a motion 

with a second by Lynn Epps the meeting was duly adjourned.   

   

    The next regular meeting will be Monday, December 6, 2021 at 6:30 pm in the Montgomery 

County Central Office Boardroom.  

 

                 

                         

       _________________________                     _______________________ 

       Steven W. DeBerry, Chairman                      Dale Ellis, Ed. D., Secretary 

 

 


